Dear
 
On the afternoon of Thursday, June 7, Diane Posterski, the Executive Director of OCASA, the Ontario College Administrative Staff Association, made a presentation to the Standing Committee on Finance and Economic Affairs of which you are a member.
 
Diane presented on behalf of college administrators and, particularly, Deans who are caught up in Section 7.3.1 (1) of Schedule 5, Broader Public Sector Accountability Act.  I agree that Deans are not included as members of the Executive team.  As well, I concur with many of the points which Diane presented with respect to workload, burgeoning responsibilities and the real concern, that these positions are viewed as unattractive to Faculty at a time when succession planning is critical.
 
I wish to add my support to the following two recommendations made at yesterday’s presentation:
 
OCASA recommends the following: 
1.      That section 7.3.1 (1) of Schedule 5, Broader Public Sector Accountability Act, 2012 be amended by removing the title of “Deans” at the Colleges from the legislation. 

2.      Alternatively, a fixed dollar amount be used to determine which employees are included in the wage restraint. OCASA would recommend a minimum salary of $150,000 be used as this benchmark. This would eliminate inequities within the college structure as wage restraint is extended for two more years. 


Thank you for considering these recommendations.
 
Sincerely,
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